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Page 2: About you   

Are you responding as an individual or on behalf of an organisation?  

Individual  

 

Which of the following best describes you?  

Member of the public  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option please enter your name in the box below 
as you wish it to be published.  

I would like my response to be anonymous (the response may be published, but no name) 

Name: 

 

 

Please select the category which best describes your organisation  

No Response  

 

Please choose one of the following. If you choose the first option, please enter in the box below the name 
of your organisation as you wish it to be published.  

No Response  

 

Please provide a way in which we can contact you if there are queries regarding your response. Email is 
preferred but you can also provide a postal address or phone number. We will not publish these details.  

 
 

 

Page 8: Offensive behaviour at football (the section 1 offence)   

Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 



Q1. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Comments: 

This is the worst piece of legslation ever created by the Scottish Parliament. It is ill-conceived, ill-
considered, illogical and illiberal. Its aims are unclear and its effects are counterproductive in the genuine 
fight against sectarianism in Scotland. It should be removed from the statute books at the earliest 
opportunity. 

 

Q2. In your view, what would be the advantages and disadvantages of repeal to: (a) the police and justice 
system, (b) football clubs and (c) football supporters?  

a) There are no disadvantages to the police and justice system in having this Act repealed, indeed its 
removal would allow the police and the COPFS to get back to doing what they should be focussing on 
which is pursuing justice in this country rather than acting as arms of a nationalist administration's 
misguided political thought eradication programme. 
 
b) This Act has nothing to do with football clubs. There are no advantages or disadvantages in its repeal. 
 
c) Football fans would have the advantage of no longer being criminalised for holding political opinions 
which are not consistent with the Scottish National Party's.  

 

 

Q3. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 1 to 5 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think needs to be done to reduce offensive behaviour at football matches (including, for example, by 
politicians, the police and the wider justice system, clubs, fans and other interested parties)?  

Education, in its widest sense, should be used to inform people about what sectarianism entails and its 
harmful effects.  

 

 

Page 11: Threatening communications (the section 6 offence)   

Q4. Which of the following best expresses your view of the proposal to repeal sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 
Act? Please explain the reasons for your response.  

Fully supportive 

Comments: 

Existing legislation was used to tackle on-line threats and abuse and led to convictions for offences which 
the SNP Government used as justification for introducing these sections of the Act. They are, therefore, 
superfluous. 

 

Q5. Leaving aside the issue of whether sections 6 to 9 of the 2012 Act should be repealed, what do you 
think is the most appropriate way of tackling threatening communications while upholding freedom of 
expression (for example, use of other legislation)?  

Return to using the pre-existing legislation.  
 

 

Page 13: Strict Liability   



Q6. Would you support measures to penalise football clubs for offensive behaviour by their fans? If so, 
should it be necessary to show that the club was at fault (for example, by failing to take reasonable steps 
to control fans' behaviour) - or should "strict liability" be applied?  

No  

 

Page 14: Transitional arrangements   

Q7. What transitional arrangements do you think would need to be included in a Bill to repeal the 2012 
Act? (Possible options are set out in the consultation paper at page 24)  

No Response  

 

Page 15: Financial implications   

Q8. Taking account of both costs and potential savings, what financial impact would you expect the 
proposed Bill to have? Please provide any comments.  

Broadly cost-neutral  

 

Page 16: Equalities   

Q9. What overall impact is the Bill likely to have on the following protected groups (under the Equality Act 
2010): race, disability, gender (including transgender), age, religion and belief, sexual orientation, marriage 
and civil partnership, pregnancy and maternity?  

Neutral (neither positive nor negative)  

 

Q10. In what ways could any negative impact of the Bill on any of these protected groups be minimised or 
avoided?  

No Response  

 

Page 18: General   



Q11. Have you any other comments to make on the proposed Bill or on the matters raised in the 
consultation document?  

No Response  

 

Q12. Do you have any direct experience of the Act in practice that you would like to share?  

I once asked a police officer at a match if he was concerned about the anti-Irish racism being chanted by 
opposing fans. I was told I would be arrested if I did not desist from asking my question. 
 
I was once in the presence of an SNP MSP, Clare Adamson, who sang a song in support of Irish 
Republicanism having voted in support of the Offensive Behaviour Act which has led to people receiving 
criminal convictions for singing similar songs. This type of hypocrisy shoud be exposed and addressed.  

 

 


